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The EMS Committee met on June 14, 2006 at 11:00 AM in the CPMRU Conference Room.  T. Snipes, K. Marchant, T. Maze, J. Merriman, L. Marshall, T. Hendricks, and P. Timper were the committee members in attendance.

In the March meeting, we discussed starting a mercury reduction program to dispose of mercury thermometers or other mercury containing devices.  Although we have not yet begun to collect these items, it is a priority and the committee agreed that this should be one of our targets for FY07.  We are mandated to reduce the five priority chemicals listed in E.O. 13148; mercury, lead, cadmium, naphthalene, and PCBs.
The EMS Webpage is now functional.  All of the EMS documents to date have been posted and new documents are added as they are developed.  The new employee training program is now completely web based and is working very well.  We discussed adding some photos or a message box to make the page more appealing. The EMS web address is http://www.ars.usda.gov/Services/docs.htm?docid=12538.
The subject of committee rotation was raised.  The committee agreed that there be a three year rotation schedule established similar to the schedule used by the Safety Committee.
The remainder of the meeting was used to update the committee on the changes that have taken place or that need to take place as a result of the Environmental Management Review. The major topics of discussion were:

· Awareness is a big issue.  As a result, annual refresher training will be incorporated into Safety Week with the training lead by an instructor.  Focus training with targeted groups such as lab, field, or office may also be needed. We will look into purchasing some posters or other signage to help with the EMS awareness problem. Communication of EMS to employees of other languages also should be addressed.
· Several statements had to be added to the Manual to link it to the EMS webpage. This provides a clear path linking what we say we are doing to the documentation showing what has been done. 
· Committee members will be assigned to work on specific targets as they are chosen each fiscal year. Those assigned are responsible for managing the plan of action for their target.  This includes implementing new programs, writing Environmental Procedures, Environmental Management Plans, Operational Controls, etc. A status report of each target will be part the committee meeting to monitor progress.  The EMS Coordinator will work with all groups and archive all documents that are developed. 

The next meeting of the Location EMS Committee will be scheduled tentatively for early September 2006.  Targets for FY07 will be set at this time.
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